
Tuesday, 13 December 2016 Trafford Town Hall
Talbot Road
Stretford
M32 0TH

Dear Councillor,

Your attendance is requested at an Extraordinary Meeting of the Council of the Borough 
of Trafford on WEDNESDAY, 21 DECEMBER 2016, at 7.00 P.M. in the COUNCIL 
CHAMBER, TRAFFORD TOWN HALL, TALBOT ROAD, STRETFORD, for the 
transaction of the business set out below:

Pages 
1. Greater Manchester Spatial Framework - Proposals for Flixton  

In accordance with the Constitution, an Extraordinary Meeting of the Council 
has been called to consider the following Motion:

“This Council notes the initial proposals set out in the draft Greater 
Manchester Spatial Framework detailing plans for extensive housebuilding in 
Trafford over the next 20 years, and in particular the provision of land 
currently identified as greenbelt in Flixton which has been earmarked for the 
building of 750 homes. Council also notes that these proposals would remove 
Flixton playing fields and the area around Flixton House from the greenbelt, 
weakening the protection from development currently afforded to this land. 
Council recognises the legitimate concerns voiced by a multitude of Flixton 
residents at public consultation events and on social media which have made 
clear the strength of feeling locally.

In light of the above and the strong view of the local community this motion 
calls upon all councillors to submit an individual response to the Greater 
Manchester Spatial Framework consultation before the deadline of 23 
December 2016, setting out full opposition to the Flixton proposals and 
highlighting the concerns of residents about the impact on traffic, local 
infrastructure and quality of life should 750 homes be built on what is 
presently greenbelt land at William Wroe golf course.”

Yours sincerely, 

THERESA GRANT
Chief Executive



Extraordinary Meeting of the Council - Wednesday, 21 December 2016
_____________________________________________________________

Membership of the Council

Councillors J. Lloyd (Mayor), J. Coupe (Deputy Mayor), D. Acton, S. Adshead, 
S.B. Anstee, S.K. Anstee, Dr. K. Barclay, J. Baugh, J. Bennett, Miss L. Blackburn, 
R. Bowker, C. Boyes, Mrs. A. Bruer-Morris, Mrs. J.E. Brophy, B. Brotherton, D. Bunting, 
D. Butt, K. Carter, M. Cawdrey, R. Chilton, M. Cordingley, M. Cornes, L. Dagnall, 
Mrs. P. Dixon, A. Duffield, Mrs. L. Evans, N. Evans, T. Fishwick, M. Freeman, 
P. Gratrix, Mrs. D.L. Haddad, J. Harding, J. Holden, D. Hopps, M. Hyman, C. Hynes, 
D. Jarman, P. Lally, J. Lamb, E. Malik, A. Mitchell, P. Myers, D. O'Sullivan, K. Procter, 
J.R. Reilly, Mrs J. Reilly, B. Rigby, T. Ross, M. Sephton, B. Sharp, B. Shaw, J. Smith, 
E.W. Stennett, S. Taylor, L. Walsh, Mrs. V. Ward, A. Western, D. Western, M. Whetton, 
A. Williams, J.A. Wright, M. Young and Mrs. P. Young

Further Information
For help, advice and information about this meeting please contact:

Ian Cockill, Democratic Services Officer
Tel: 0161 912 1387
Email: ian.cockill@trafford.gov.uk 

This Summons was issued on Tuesday, 13 December 2016 by the Legal and 
Democratic Services Section, Trafford Council, Trafford Town Hall, Talbot Road, 
Stretford M32 0TH

Any person wishing to photograph, film or audio-record a public meeting is requested to 
inform Democratic Services in order that necessary arrangements can be made for the 
meeting.

Please contact the Democratic Services Officer 48 hours in advance of the meeting if 
you intend to do this or have any queries.


